
Eby Creek Mesa Homeowners Association

Annual Meeting

On March 30, 2011 the annual meeting of the Eby Creek Homeowners Association was held pursuant to Article IV section 3.0 of the bylaws.

1) Call to Order. The Meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM. 
2) Division of Wildlife Presentation: Officer Brian Woodrich gave a presentation on bear problem in our neighborhood and how to protect ourselves and the bears. He explained we are not currently in a part of the county subject to the wildlife ordinance but if we continue to leave trash out, we may be subject to this law. He recommends for us to lock up trash, remove hummingbird feeders and run your barbecue for 5 minutes to burn off the food after using it. Bear problems can be reported to the Div. of Wildlife at 970-947-2920 or State Patrol Dispatch at 970-824-6501after hours.
3) Energy and Safety Audits. John Gitchell explained Eagle County’s Energy Smart program. Interested homeowner can have an energy inspection performed at low or no cost to them. More information can be found by calling 328.8777 or on the Eagle County website. 
4) Quorum Count. There was not a quorum as defined under 5.7 of the covenants. XX properties were represented in person or by proxy. 
5) Financials and Dues. The annual budget was presented and discussed. The association has not seen an increase in delinquencies and is in solid financial shape.
6) DRB requirements. A reminder to submit plans to the DRB for remodels and major landscaping was requested. DRB guidelines can be found on the website: ebycreekmesahoa.com.
7) Park Improvements, Dumpster and Maintenance Contract. There are no major park improvements scheduled for this year. Survey’s continue to show a path to the Town of Eagle as the highest priority. A topographic survey showed there is no viable route currently. 
1) The dumpster will be in the park in June. 
2) The park maintenance contract is up for bid this year following our three year cycle. Anyone interested may submit a bit to ebycreekmesahoa@hotmail.com  
8) Annual Picnic. There was support to continue having the annual picnic in September.  
9)  Open discussion. 
1) The abitily to continue to receive notices via regular mail was requested.
2) There was request to to have a services page on the website so residents can share there business with other residents. The ability of the website to accommodate this will be looked at. 
There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM


